Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care

Director Long-Term Care Inspections Branch Long-Term Care Homes Division

11th Floor, 1075 Bay Street Toronto ON M5S 2B1 Tel.: (416) 212-6707 Fax: (416) 327-7603 Ministère de la Santé et des Soins de longue durée

Directrice Inspection de soins de longue durée Division des foyers de soins de longue durée

1075, rue Bay, 11e étage Toronto ON M5S 2B1 Téléphone: (416) 212-6707 Télécopieur: (416) 327-7603



March 6, 2019

Dr. Rhonda Crocker Ellacott CEO, North West LHIN 961 Alloy Drive Thunder Bay ON P7B 5Z8

Dear Dr. Rhonda Crocker Ellacott:

Re: Lifting of the Suspension of Admissions to Rainycrest

On February 15, 2018, pursuant to section 50 of the Long-Term Homes Act, 2007 (LTCHA), I directed the North West LHIN, the Placement Coordinator for Rainycrest to cease authorizing admissions to Rainycrest. Based on results of a recent inspection, admissions at Rainycrest can resume effective March 11, 2019.

I would ask that your staff work with the team at Rainycrest to develop and implement a gradual and mutually satisfactory plan to resume admissions to safely meet the needs of all residents. In developing the plan, the following conditions will apply:

- New admissions of residents is only to occur from Monday to Friday
- No more than four residents are to be admitted per week
- Weekly calls with the home's Management Team, a North West LHIN representative, and the LTCIB will be maintained

If you have any questions, please contact Wendy Lewis, Senior Manager, at (705) 564-9788.

Sincerely,

Stacey Colameco

Director under the Long-Term Care Homes Act, 2007

Director, Long-Term Care Inspections Branch

c. Ted Scholten, President & CEO, Rainycrest
Brad Hall, Administrator, Rainycrest
Phil Graham, Director, LHIN Liaison Branch, MOHLTC
Wendy Lewis, Senior Manager, Compliance and Enforcement, LTCIB, MOHLTC
Brad Robinson, Manager, Sudbury SAO, LTCIB, MOHLTC